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 FB- St. Peter’s Anglican Church 
‘You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.’ Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship – Leave to Serve 
October 11,  2020 

Ninteenth Sunday After Penetcost 
Harvest Thanksgiving 

We will be following the liturgy of the Book of Alternative Services (BAS)Today. 

LECTIONARY FOR TODAY, – October 11th- Deuteronomy 8:7-18, Psalm 
65, 2 Corinthians 9:6-15, Luke 17:11-19 
 

COLLECT:  Creator of the fruitful earth, you made us stewards of all 
things. Give us grateful hearts for all your goodness, and steadfast wills to 
use your bounty well, that the whole human family, today and in 
generations to come, may with us give thanks for the riches of your 
creation. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: Source of all life, the heaven and earth are 
yours, yet you have given us dominion over all things. Receive the 
symbols of our labour and love which we offer you this day, in the name of 
Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: God of our hope, in this eucharist we 
find the source of all your blessings. Nourished in these holy mysteries 
may we, with our lives, give you continual thanks and praise. This we ask 
in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 
Lectionary for Next Sunday, Twentieth Sunday After Pentecost: EXODUS 

33:12-23; PSALM 99; 1 THESSALONIANS 1:1-10; MATTHEW 

22:15-22 
Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Honourary Assistant:                                               The Reverend Irving Letto 
Organist/Choir Director  Elizabeth Brumm 
Parish Wardens  Ralph Drover and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

mailto:admin@stpeterscbs.ca
http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=171#hebrew_reading
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=171#psalm_reading
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=171#psalm_reading
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=171#epistle_reading
https://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=171#gospel_reading


 Hymns for 10:30 Service 
   
Opening:  (#3) Morning Has Broken 
Gradual: (#262) Come, Ye Thankful People Come 
Offering:  (#585)  Lord Whose Love in Humble Service 
Communion:  You are Near (Rick & Scott) 
Closing: (#259) For the Fruit of All Creation 
 

Weekly Offering Report for last Sunday – October 4th 

Sunday Contributions Budgeted Weekly 
Contribution Income 

October 4th – 18th after Pentecost $2,534.00 $3,434.62 

June 2020 Appeal to September 20th $12,805.00  

Year to Date Total $115,295.02 $137,384.62 

The total for Sunday refers to the regular voluntary offering for that Sunday 
Year to Date total and budget above refer only to voluntary contributions. 

 
 

Wednesday Evening Bible Study - Facebook Online 

 
Please join Rev. Bill for this Wednesday’s Bible Study beginning at 7:00pm via 
St. Peter’s Facebook page. Topic: Living in Covid Times. The online service will 
contain music you know and love. Come join us on the Parish Facebook page.  
 

 
Little Socks for Christmas from the ACW. 

Once again this year, the ACW will be distributing the ‘little socks’ as 
they did several years ago to parishioners to fill with coins for Christmas. 
All proceeds will go to the ACW’s commitment to the Church since the Fall 
Fair will have to be cancelled. Betty Howell will be passing them out 
again this Sunday before and after the Church service The ACW thanks 
one and all for their generosity and commitment to St. Peter’s. 

 
Message from our Treasurer 

Thank God that we are now in our fourth week of in-person worship and 
everything is going well, however we can never be too careful. Some of you 
have chosen not to attend in person and we fully agree and appreciate your 
decision. We know you love St. Peter’s and would love to be here but it’s just 



not right for you at this time. If you would like to continue to support St. 
Peter’s financially, please know that you can drop your offering to the box just 
inside the main door of the Parish Hall, by email transfer or by signing up for 
pre authorized givings. On behalf of Rev. Bill, Warden’s and Vestry of St. 
Peter’s, I would like to thank each and every one of you for your continued 
support that is enabling your Church to keep rolling as we absolutely refuse 
to allow Covid-19  to knock us down. Take care, stay safe and God bless. 
Ray – St. Peter’s Treasurer 

 
 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING FROM ALL OF US HERE AT ST. PETER’S 
 

On the loss of Bishop Peddle  
 

We are grateful and very blessed for the service Bishop Geoff 
has given to his Church and his God--we pray for his soul and 
we pray for his family and friends at this very sad time. Eternal 
rest be granted unto him. We also pray for our Diocesan 
Administrator, Archdeacon Sam Rose and all at Synod Office; 
may you all find the strength to carry on and lead the way for all 
of  us in the Diocese. Peace be with you all. 
 

Come, you that are blessed by my Father, 

inherit the kingdom prepared for you 

from the foundation of the world. 

Matthew 25.34 
 

 
 



This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Linda, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our Honourary Assistant, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer— ACC-Bishop David Lehmann, the 
clergy and people of the Diocese of Caledonia. ELCIC/ACC-People and 
ministries working to address issues of poverty, homelessness, and affordable 
housing. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, The Clergy and Parishioners of the Parish 
of St Mark’s, Shearstown/Butlerville-Rector, the Rev. Paul Thoms and the Parish 
of St. Mark the Evangelist, St. Johns, Rector, the Rev. Robert Cooke.  
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Lucy 
Thistle, Mary Bussey, Payton Best, Robert Moulton, Yvonne Lawlor, Geraldine 
Piercey, Ray Styles, Vince Wiltshire, Murdoch Peddle, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, 
Norman Tibbo, George Moore, John Butters, Steven & Chris Dawe, Vasili 
Flogeras,  Alan Drover,  George Morgan, Joan Petten,  Michael Andrews, 
Harriett Morgan and Margarite Loder. 

Today’s bulletin is given to the glory of God in loving memory of : 
 
       Effie Tilley (remembering his passing on October 5th) From daughter Marg 
       Elizabeth & Raymond Avery. From Marilyn, Judy, Dale, Fay & families.  
       John Kelly (remembering his birthday October 8th ). From Sue, Walter & 
family.  
       Madeline Ade (remembering her birthday on October 12th). From Brenda, 
Calvin & family.  
        Daughter Elizabeth Morgan (remembering her birthday on September 23), 
Son Richard Morgan (remembering his birthday on November 13) and Pamela 
LeGrow (remembering her birthday on October 9). Missed by Mother and 
Grandmother Florence Morgan.  
       My Husband, Jim Dawe in thanksgiving for all the good times and 
wonderful memories. From Doris 
 

In Loving Memory of one of God’s Special Children, 
 
       Daphne Pearl Scott, who died tragically October 12, 1956, age 6 years, 
walking home from St. Peter’s School.  
       A long time has gone, but you have not been forgotten! From Dave & Mary 
Bishop.  
 


